
Molina Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. 

September 24, 2025 

Termination of Federal Rebate Agreements: Xifaxan (rifaximin) 

Molina Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. (Molina) is notifying providers that the federal rebate
	
agreement for Xifaxan (rifaximin) has been terminated for Turquoise Care (Medicaid).
	

Effective October 1, 2025, pharmacy claims for Xifaxan (rifaximin) may be rejected at point of sale. 
There are no other rifaximin products with a federal rebate. If members meet criteria for Early and 
Periodic Screening, Diagnostic, and Treatment services (EPSDT), providers should request prior 
authorization (PA). Members may also be eligible for the manufacturer patient assistance program. 

Resources for patient assistance program: 
•	 General Information: https://www.bauschhealthpap.com/
•	 Application: https://www.bauschhealthpap.com/siteassets/pdf/docs/bh-pap-application-pap-
medicaid.pdf

Prior authorization forms and our Preferred Drug List can be found on our provider website at 
https://www.molinahealthcare.com/providers/nm/medicaid/home.aspx. 

Questions? Please contact our Provider Contact Center at (855) 322-4078,  Monday  through  Friday,  
8:00  am to   5:00  pm MS T. Thank you for your commitment to serving Molina H ealthcare  of New Mexico  
members  and the  community. 
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